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July 14, 2011

Via E-Mail and U.S. Mail
Debra Howland, Executive Director
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

RE: DT11-061

Dear Ms. Howland:

The CANNE CLECs (Freedom Ring Communications, LLC, d/b/a BayRing
Communications (“BayRing”); CRC Communications of Maine, Inc. d/b/a OTT
Communications (“OTT”); Biddeford Internet Corp., d/b/a Great Works Internet (“GWI”);
National Mobile Communications Corp. d/b/a Sovernet Communications (“Sovernet”); Otel
Telekom, Inc. (“Otel”); CTC Communications Corp., Lightship Telecom LLC, Choice One of
New Hampshire Inc., and Conversent Communications of New Hampshire LLC (all d/b/a “One
Communications Solutions ofNew Hampshire”) wish to provide the Commission and its Staff
with copies of filings made this week at the Maine Public Utilities Commission and the Vermont
Public Service Board which requested the consolidation of proceedings related to FairPoint
Communications’ Performance Assurance Plan (PAP) matters and included a CLEC Proposed
Consolidated Schedule that the CLECs hope will get adopted in all three states if the PAP
matters are consolidated. (Copies of each of the filings are attached hereto.)

The CANNE CLECs do not request that the NHPUC take any action at this time other
than to monitor the outcome of the requests made in Maine and Vermont, and to the extent
appropriate, coordinate with those states on any efforts to develop a consolidated 3-state
schedule. If consolidation does not take place, the CANNE CLECs believe that the proper
course of conduct in New Hampshire will be to move forward with the audit of the existing PAP
as quickly as possible and coordinate, to the extent possible, with the other two states on matters
concerning FairPoint’s PAP proposal. We do not agree that the Commission’s stay in DT 09-
113, the so-called PAP Waiver and/or Dollars at Risk docket, should be lifted until the audit is
complete and all matters regarding FairPoint’ s PAP proposal have been fully addressed.

Thank you for your time regarding these matters. Please contact Trina Bragdon with any
questions regarding our filings.

One Communications is now an operating subs~diaryof EarthLink, Inc. and is in the process of changing its
name to EarthLink Business.
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tina M. Bragdon, Esq.

Director of Legal Affairs
OTT Communications
900 D Hammond St.
Bangor, ME 04401
Office: (207) 992-9920
Fax: (207) 992-9992
Trina.Bragdon@ottcommunications.com
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Lawrence F. Lackey
Director, Regulatory Affairs
Sovernet Communications
276 East Allen Street
Winooski, VT 05404
Tel 802-460-913 3
llackey@sover.net
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Regulatory Affairs Counsel
One Communications, an EarthLink Business
company
5 Wall Street
Burlington, MA 01803
Tel 781-362-5713
pfoley@corp.earthlink.com

Frederick S. Samp, Esq.
General Counsel
Great Works Internet
8 Pomerleau Street
Biddeford, Maine 04005
(207) 602-1136
esamp@gwi.net
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Darren Winslow
CFO
BayRing Communications
359 Corporate Drive
Portsmouth, NH 03801
(603) 766-3299
dwinslow@bayring.com

Gent Cav
President
Otel Telekom, Inc
One Sundial Avenue
Manchester, NH 03103
gent@otel.us
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Certificate of Service

I hereby certify that a copy of the foregoing has on this 14th day of July, 20II been sent
by electronic mail to the persons listed on the Electronic Service Lists.

~~~
Trina M. Bragdon
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